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December was a busy month with  Christmas decorating, making lefse with Jean, Sarah  and Cheryl,     

Christmas party, and Grinchmas tour of  departments. Our activity staff, Amy, Christine and Stacey have 

been keeping our residents busy!  Thank you to  family , friends and staff  for making the Christmas party a 

huge success!  A special Thank you Kenny “Claus” Kuntz for dressing up as Santa! 



We started off the New Year with a potluck with the residents. The residents and staff enjoyed great food 

and conversation with one another. We also found out that January 3rd was national chocolate covered 

cherry day. Thank you to the Rugby Lions for stopping by to share some with the Care Center residents.    

We continued the fun by playing BINGO, everyone loves BINGO!  



Contact us: If you would like to receive this newsletter via email, please send a request to Stacey Lunde, Activities &  Volunteer 

Coordinator at slunde@hamc.com. This newsletter can also be found online at hamc.com/Longtermcare/activities/. If you have 

any questions  about volunteering, activities, upcoming events, calendars, schedules, etc. call Stacey at 701-776-5455 ext.2315 

or email her at slunde@hamc.com. 

Chaplain’s Corner with Pastor Gary  
 

Andy Williams sang: “It's the most wonderful time of the year - with the kids jingle belling - And everyone telling you, be of 

good cheer!" And this proved so true for our Long-Term Care Family this Christmas. With Santa (thanks Kenny) ringing in 

good cheer “when friends (and family) come to call - it's the hap-happiest season of all! There'll be parties for hosting - and 

tales of the glories of Christmases long, long ago - and hearts will be glowing when loved ones are near!”  

It truly is the most wonderful time of the year as we celebrate the birth of our Savior Jesus by giving gifts, but don’t forget 

the most important gift of eternal life! Something we should keep in mind was the need for Jesus to come to earth in the 

first place. And as we grow in our faith – we should be even more aware of our shortcomings and His grace. As we look back 

at this season, be sure to also look ahead considering Paul’s words: “Here is a trustworthy saying that deserves full ac-

ceptance: Christ Jesus came into the world to save sinners-- of whom I am the worst. But for that very reason I was shown 

mercy so that in me, the worst of sinners, Christ Jesus might display his unlimited patience as an example for those who 

would believe on him and receive eternal life”(1 Timothy 1:15–16). Remember to shine your Christmas “light” all year long!  

January 18 

Helen Austin 

 

Gone But Not Forgotten 

Loretta Lovcik 

Thank You Sarah Musser, Jean Dorn  and Cheryl Rayer for coming 

and making Lefse with the residents and staff! 

Activities Staff Update 

Currently we have 2 full time and 1 part time activity therapists so we 

are fully staffed! Amy has been in activities 2 years but has been at 

HAMC for 8 years as a CNA. Christine was hired in October of 2023 and 

has fit in perfectly.  Autumn currently works 1 Saturday a month and 

during school breaks. I am fitting into the role of Activity Director and 

enjoying  working with the staff to provide activities to our residents.  

-Stacey Lunde 

Many have asked about the soup we had at the 
Christmas party. Here is the recipe. Enjoy! 
 

Toscana Soup Recipe 
 

1lb mild Italian sausage 

½ c chopped onion 

2 cloves of garlic chopped 

6 cups chicken broth 

6 potatoes peeled and diced 

1 cup half and half cream 

Kale, washed and cut 

Salt and pepper to taste. 
 

Brown sausage with chopped onion and garlic 
Drain oil and set aside. 

Cook diced potatoes in chicken broth until soft. 

Add meet to potatoes and broth.  Add in salt and 
pepper to taste. Bring to a boil.   

Turn down temperature and allow to simmer  
slowly.  Add half and half slowly.  Add chopped 
kale.  Simmer on low for 15 minutes stirring       
occasionally.  Serve. 

LTC Staffing Update: 

I just wanted to reassure our families that despite many challenges 
with staffing we are NOT short staffed.  In fact we are better staffed 
than the other nursing homes in our area. Erik Christenson and I 
share the same view that we cannot give excellent care if we do not 
have staff, and  our highest priority is providing excellent care. So 
we  continue to invest in making sure we are more than adequately 
staffed. We are using some contract workers, but our current        
contractors have been with us for over a year.  We know them well 
now and know they meet our high standards for care. In addition, 
our own staff are some of the best staff you will find anywhere 
working in our care center.   You can be assured that your loved 
ones are in very good hands!      

-Becky Hershey 



HAMC Auxiliary Fall Raffle brought in a profit of $700.  The raffle drawing 
was held on   November  30th following the Tree of Giving Ceremony. The 

Raffle Winners were Lacey Valdez 1st place-Quilt, Chelsey Monroe 2nd 
place-lighted Christmas globe and Sue Blessum 3rd place-2pc snowman 
and house set.  Thank you to all that supported this fundraiser for the     
lifetime membership pass to the Prairie Village Museum for the Haaland 

Estates and the Care Center residents.  

Tree Lighting Ceremony – Thank you to all that donated to the Tree of  
Giving! A special thank you to the village arts  children’s choir for their       

musical selections.  This year the donation total was $3,425.   


